Sent on behalf of Dr Kerri Neylon, Deputy Responsible Officer, Primary Care
Dear Colleagues,  

Please find attached updated Guidance on supporting Information for appraisal and revalidation, which was published by the GMC last month.
The guidance introduces flexibility as to how doctors should gather formal feedback from patients and also encourages doctors to regularly reflect on other sources of patient feedback, which could be used to support professional development. The most salient points are as follows:-

•     At least once in each revalidation cycle the individual must reflect on feedback from patients; collected using a formal feedback exercise. A structured questionnaire may be suitable or another approach if it better suits the context of your work and/or patients’ needs e.g. structured interviews, focus groups, formal comment cards or a remote feedback tool like an app’

•    At each appraisal you should reflect on any other sources of patient feedback you can access, which give helpful information about your practice, such as unsolicited feedback or feedback on their team/service 

•    You should reflect on patient feedback that covers the whole scope of practice across each revalidation cycle and be proportionate to the nature of your work and the number of patients the individual sees

•     Focus on quality of the feedback, how meaningful this and what it tells you about your practice

•     If the individual does not have patients it is still important to reflect on feedback from those that they interact with on a professional basis e.g. students, clients, or those who rely on your expert opinion.  Where no such feedback is available discuss and agree with RO

•     You should reflect on and, if appropriate, act on the feedback in a timely manner.

We are aware that gathering formal patient feedback during the COVID-19 pandemic has been challenging for some, particularly where face to face appointments have been replaced with telephone or on-line calls. Whilst the revised guidance makes it clear that formal feedback is still a requirement of appraisal and revalidation we appreciate that some doctors may need longer to gather this feedback or wish to adapt how the information is collected.  For now, we would ask that all doctors continue to use the formal structured questionnaire for gathering information. For those doctors who are approaching their revalidation date and require formal patient feedback please be aware that this is likely to take more time than in previous years to collate and so allow yourself plenty of time. This information should be available at the appraisal preceding your Revalidation to provide an opportunity for reflection on the responses. If your practice has significantly changed due to COVID 19 and as a result you have been unable to gather the necessary patient feedback prior to your revalidation, the RO can request a deferral of your revalidation date to accommodate this.  Please note that deferring your revalidation date has no detrimental impact on your licence to practice.

Moving forward, the Responsible Officers across Scotland are scheduled to meet in March 2021 and will be discussing alternative approaches for gathering formal feedback in line with the revised guidance.  This meeting will ensure that we have a robust and consistent approach across Scotland for gathering patient feedback which suits the needs of the patient and the context of your work. 

If you would like to make any suggestions regarding alternative approaches to gathering formal feedback we would be delighted to hear from you.  Please e-mail any suggestions to Medical.Revalidation@ggc.scot.nhs.uk  by 31st January 2021.
Kind regards
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Jennifer Burns                                                                                                       Kerri Neylon

Deputy Responsible Officer (Acute)                                                            Deputy Responsible Officer (Primary Care)

